
this can't go on forever

"therefore I will number you for the sword, and you 
shall all bow down to the slaughter; because, when I 
called, you did not answer; when I spoke, you did not 
hear, but did evil before My eyes, and chose that in 
which I do not delight." isa 65:12

these are those who do not delight in His ways; those 
ones who love the darkness more than the light.  a 
Godly heart cannot understand such a thing, but truth 
remains truth regardless of one's invented truth.  
scripture tells us that even the evil doers love their 
own.  but it is a selective love; a worldly love; not 
the love of God.

reading scripture now is almost like reading the daily 
newspaper. lawlessness and self-centeredness are 
overwhelming.  just read for yourselves.  does this not 
describe our times to a tee?
 
"but know this, that in the last days perilous times 
will come: for men will be lovers of themselves, lovers 
of money, boasters, proud, blasphemers, disobedient to 
parents, unthankful, unholy, unloving, unforgiving, 
slanderers, without self-control, brutal, despisers of 
good, traitors, headstrong, haughty, lovers of pleasure 
rather than lovers of God, having a form of godliness 
but denying its power... led away by various lusts, 
always learning and never able to come to the knowledge 
of the truth." 2 tim 3:1-7

the other day i watched a young person on a plane 
disputing with an elder that they were a boy and not a 



girl.  the amount of arrogance and lack of respect was 
overwhelming.  their minds have become so darkened i 
fear their confusion nears being given over.  it's like 
a riddle, wrapped in a mystery, inside an enigma.  an 
enlightened mind cannot comprehend it and certainly not 
approve of the disrespect they show in wildly defending 
their confusion.  "they sow the wind, and reap the 
whirlwind.  the stalk has no bud; it shall never 
produce meal.  if it should produce, aliens would 
swallow it up." hos 8:7

and don't you find it interesting how the Spirit uses 
"aliens" in that verse?  will aliens contribute to 
unbeliever's ultimate deception at the rapture?  it is 
no longer a topic shrouded in secrecy and ridiculed.  
it is openly discussed, none realizing these are really 
the evil ones, perhaps appearing as an angel of light.  
much as the anti-christ will appear, bringing solutions 
(peace and safety) when he is revealed.  their 
admiration will blossom into worship.  oh yes, he is 
just silently awaiting for his time to come - until 
believer's hosting the Holy Spirit are no longer here 
to restrain.

i am hearing they expect all humans to be merged with 
neural implants by 2030; a boom for mankind and a 
benefit allowing kids to learn faster and better.  
there are already volunteers for the "musk chip."  
those of us older may remember the tv show, "the six 
million dollar man."   their opening tag line was, "we 
can rebuild him.  we have the technology.  we can make 
him better than he was.  better, stronger, faster."  
obviously insinuating better than God created man.  and 
isn't it great that the price has finally come down on 



something.  i wonder how often our entertainment has 
predicted our future.  is the "terminator" a precursor 
to artificial intelligence next?

as i noted before, now they are talking about creating 
synthetic life.  can anybody say, "the days of noah?"  
"they ate, they drank, they married wives, they were 
given in marriage, until the day that noah entered the 
ark, and the flood came and destroyed them all.  
likewise as it was also in the days of lot: they ate, 
they drank, they bought, they sold, they planted, they 
built." luke 17:27-28  this is just further 
confirmation to me that there will be a pre-trib 
rapture.  these things will not be normal at the end of 
jacob's trouble.  turmoil and death will prevent life 
and leisure from continuing as normal.

only the blinded fail to see or admit we are at that 
point now; in the days when the world had become so 
adulterated and degenerate that all, save eight, had to 
be destroyed.  "do not be deceived, God is not mocked; 
for whatever a man sows, that he will also reap." gal 
6:7

so i say again, "this can't go on forever."  many 
people think i am just rapture crazy but i honestly can 
understand why others can't see what i see coming, and 
coming fast.  i know many are not even looking, just 
blindly going forth as sheep to the slaughter.  even 
many christians believe His coming is yet far off.  how 
can they look at everything combined and say that it 
will be maybe 30 years or 20 or 10 or even 5 years 
away?



yes, this next rapture watch may come and go as all the 
others before have.  if that happens we will dutifully 
look for that next "expected" time.  regardless of what 
others may say, all things "do not" continue as they 
were from the beginning of creation.  as we rapidly run 
to and fro, our knowledge has increased with the years.  
as knowledge is increasing exponentially, so is sin.  
the light is fading rapidly from hearts desiring to 
wallow in debauchery.  sin is being harvested faster 
than it can be sown.
 
abraham talked God down to 5 righteous people trying to 
save sodom, but i don't believe there will be any 
talking God down this time.  not with all the souls 
slain for their testimony of Christ crying out: "how 
long, o Lord, holy and true, until You judge and avenge 
our blood on those who dwell on the earth?" rev 6:10  
not with all those on earth who are bearing witness to 
His love and free gift, now joining in the sing-along.

scripture tells us His mercy endures forever, but He is 
also "just and the justifier of the one who has faith 
in Jesus." rom 3:26.  justice and righteousness will 
prevail.


